BRIGG

ANNUAL  TOWN  PUBLIC MEETING

MONDAY  25th  MARCH  2013
 at 7.30pm

THE  ANGEL  SUITE
In attendance: 



Cllr. C. Sherwood - Town Mayor

Mrs. JM Woollard - Town Clerk 

Mrs A.J. Hannath  - Assistant Town Clerk

Cllr. N.Sherwood  - Brigg & Wolds Ward Councillor


29 members of the public, 

including members of Brigg Town Business Partnership

Mr. N. Fisher – Brigg Blog

Mr. P. Thompson – Market Rasen Mail

Mr. R. Sharpe – Scunthorpe Telegraph

1. WELCOME BY THE TOWN MAYOR
The Town Mayor welcomed everybody in attendance and advised that apologies had been received, as follows: 
Cllr. E.G.R. Arnott

Cllr. Mrs. P.J. Smith

Cllr. R.W. Waltham

Mr. T.D. Glossop – Honorary Freeman of Brigg

Mr. A. Parker – Public Footpath Warden

2. RECEIVE MINUTES OF THE 2012 ANNUAL TOWN MEETING
Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting, held on Monday 26th March 2012, were noted as received.

3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
None.
4. TOWN MAYOR’S REPORT – COUNCILLOR C. SHERWOOD 
See printed report attached.
5. REPORTS FROM OTHERS, TO INCLUDE:

a) North Lincolnshire Council – Cllr. N. Sherwood
Cllr. N. Sherwood advised that the Ancholme Development Trust has recently undertaken works to improve the wall along the river bank which is an excellent improvement to the vista in this area of the Town.
North Lincolnshire Council has set aside £500,000 to progress improvements to the Brigg Recreation Ground.

Ward Councillors are assisting the Brigg 2020 Vision Group with progressing the issues raised and identified in the Community Led Plan Action Plan.

With specific regard to highway matters, a study has been commissioned to look at drainage and surface improvements on Elm Way.

Potholes throughout the town - extra manpower has been deployed to deal with the numerous pot holes that have emerged.
Glebe Road - traffic calming measures have been removed at the request of residents.

The pelican crossing on Bigby Street has been used as a pilot scheme for improved lighting and its success will now be rolled out throughout the County.

Brigg Tourist Information Centre/The Buttercross – the Council secured £100,000 worth of investment to improve The Buttercross and to enable disabled access to the upper room which is now accessible to all members of the public.

Heritage Centre – 2,000 visitors have been recorded at the Heritage Centre which is proving extremely successful.  The Brigg Raft is now in place and associated works to move the library and the Courtyard are proving to be extremely popular.

Station Road/Village Green – work is being progressed to recognise the land as a village green, which will include some landscaping works, in the near future.

b) Brigg Neighbourhood Policing Team

The Town Mayor advised that the Neighbourhood Policing Team are otherwise engaged this evening but any issues that the general public would like to raise will be passed on to Inspector Rutty.  
A copy of the Neighbourhood Policing Newsletter for the month of March was made available for the public to take away.
c) Public Footpath Warden – Mr. A. Parker
The Town Mayor recorded thanks to Mr. Parker for his continued commitment and read the written report provided in his absence. See copy attached
d) ThreeBs Young People and Families Project

The ThreeBs project continues to deliver activities for young people in the Town and the Town Council is now seeking funding to secure continued delivery after March 2014.

All of the traditional sporting activities can be delivered, alongside others which are not always readily available, such as fishing, archery, and target golf etc.
During the February half-term, a programme of day-time activities was delivered – and a local film company was commissioned to produce a visual record which will also support the funding bid.
A DVD of the holiday programme will be uploaded onto the Brigg Town Council Website for the public to view.
6.
Presentation for the Business Community by the North Lincolnshire Council Waste Management Team

The Town Mayor welcomed Mr. John Coates, Head of Waste Services at North Lincolnshire Council, who was in attendance to advise the business proprietors in Brigg with regard to the various options available for recycling business waste. The information provided is available on the North Lincolnshire Council Website.

At the end of the session, it was agreed that Mr. Coates would meet with representatives of the Brigg Town Business Partnership to look at the various options available to encourage businesses to recycle their waste, thereby reducing the number of open lid wheeled bins stored in prominent positions within the town.
7.
OPEN FORUM 
Mark Reid (Josh Parkin’s brother) referred to the item mentioned in the Town Mayor’s Report with regard to the proposed garden beside the Bridge over the River Ancholme.  He advised that, personally, he was not completely in favour of a graffiti mural as he felt that they are soon out of date.  His preference, if possible, would be to create individual notice boards that could be used to promote current issues, and be used by the community as a whole. 

Marc favoured the notion of working with local art and design students to ensure that they were constantly changing in order to get the relevant messages across to more people;  he advised that his own background is graphic design and that he would willingly work with the Town Council on this matter.

Daniel Blenkhorn, who accompanied Mark, agreed  that it was an absolute necessity to involve young people who congregate in that area and to give them options that would encourage them to change their behaviour.
Mr. P. North, resident of Elm Way, commented that anything that was located in the area of the Ancholme Bridge would be vandalised.  He suggested that nothing will stop the teenagers meeting there and although he was in favour of a graffiti wall he felt that it would still be tagged over.

Emma Smith, Editor of Brigg Matters, enquired with regard to the Town Council’s position on town boundaries, and what the current position is with regard to the boundary between Brigg and Scawby Brook, Brigg and Wrawby, Brigg and West Lindsey,  and Brigg and Broughton.  
The Town Mayor advised that Brigg Town Council has pressed for a review of the boundaries and the legal officer at North Lincolnshire Council is currently investigating the process.
Mr. Ian Cuttall, proprietor of Pastimes in Brigg, advised that he had received a complaint from a visitor to Brigg regarding the state of the public toilets and asked whether there were any plans to upgrade them.

Cllr. Mrs. Anne Eardley supported this comment and advised that, in her opinion, both sets of toilets are a disgrace. She suggested that more inspections needed to be undertaken throughout the day.

Cllr. Nigel Sherwood (Brigg & Wolds Ward Councillor) advised that the toilets are cleaned and inspected on a daily basis, and commented that the general public must take some responsibility for their misuse.

Cllr. M.S. Campion (Brigg Town Councillor) supported Cllr. Sherwood in this regard.
Mr. Gordon McKenzie, business proprietor, (referring to the Brigg Spring Clean) enquired whether any consideration had been given to using people on Community Service.

The Town Mayor advised that this has been considered in the past, but there is a long list of initiatives and projects for delivery by people on Community Service, and there is no guarantee that support can be guaranteed on the specific date required.

Mr. Malcolm Bailey (Link2Energy) enquired whether there were any plans to celebrate the Diamond Anniversary of the Coronation in Brigg 
The Town Mayor advised that, as far as he was aware, there are no such plans. 

Cllr. James Truepenny (Brigg Town Council) took the opportunity to advertise the forthcoming Brigg Music Club, Mayor’s Ball, which coincides with the 15th anniversary of Brigg Music Club.  
He also expressed congratulations to Brigg Lions for organising the Summer Fest, and the Brigg Town Business Partnership for organising Briggstock, both of which were organised in 2012 and will be repeated again in 2013.

Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley (Brigg Town Council) asked whether traffic calming could be improved on Birch Avenue.  

Mrs. D. Dunderdale (Brigg Town Business Partnership) asked when the potholes on Grammar School Road would be filled in.

Cllr. Nigel Sherwood, Brigg & Wolds Ward Councillor, confirmed that the potholes on Grammar School Road are on the list to be repaired but asked for the community to bear with the Highways Team, as the whole of the County has potholes that are in desperate need of repair due to the severe weather conditions experienced over the winter months.

He confirmed that he would investigate the traffic calming measures on Birch Avenue.

Mrs. Amanda Mallinder drew attention to dog fouling, and suggested that more bins were needed in the Grammar School Road/Wesley Road area
Cllr. Mrs. A. Eardley (Brigg Town Council) advised that dog fouling between the school and Atherton Way is another area where dog fouling is prolific.
There was no other issues raised. The meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

Signed:  ..........................................................

Chairman

Annual Town Meeting, 2014.
